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Tariffs
No one wins in a trade war, and the American wine industry is already feeling the impact. American wineries are the backbone of local economies, creating jobs and crafting exceptional wines. We should focus on keeping American wine competitive and accessible. Now more than ever, we encourage consumers to support U.S. wineries that invest in their communities and produce world-class wines.
Duty Drawback 
Duty drawback policies create an uneven playing field by allowing large importers to recover duties while small, family-owned wineries see little benefit. Instead of policies that favor foreign imports, we should focus on strengthening domestic wine producers who invest in local jobs and communities. American wineries deserve fair trade policies that support growth and competitiveness without disadvantaging small businesses.
Federal Funding Cuts 
Federal funding cuts to key agricultural programs are jeopardizing the future of California’s wine industry. The National Agricultural Statistics Service (NASS) plays a crucial role in providing essential reports—including the California Grape Acreage Report and Grape Crush Report—that guide decisions across the supply chain. Wineries, growers, and compliance officers rely on this data for benchmarking, strategic planning, and regulatory reporting. Without it, businesses—especially small and family-owned operations—are left to navigate uncertain conditions without the critical insights they need.
At the same time, cuts to the Smoke Exposure Task Force threaten vital research aimed at understanding and mitigating the impacts of wildfire smoke on grape quality and wine production. As wildfires become more frequent and severe, the need for continued investment in smoke exposure research is more urgent than ever. This research is not only about protecting winegrapes—it’s about protecting livelihoods, maintaining product integrity, and supporting the economic vitality of rural communities.
We urge policymakers to prioritize federal funding for both agricultural data collection and wildfire smoke research. 
Dietary Guidelines
The Dietary Guidelines for Americans (DGA) are a cornerstone of public health guidance, setting the standards our industry relies on to communicate with consumers about responsible drinking. We are concerned about the ICCPUD study’s influence and strongly believe that the National Academies of Sciences, Engineering, and Medicine (NASEM) report should be the sole source used to inform the 2025-2030 guidelines. It is critical that the DGA remains rooted in rigorous, science-based research to ensure accurate and balanced recommendations.

